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Dear Pastor & friends:                                                     October-November 2021 

We are sorry we were unable to send out our prayer letter 
last month. Once again our health issues made it 
impossible . Three different times Carolyn had to be 
admitted to the hospital in Madrid. After doing all the tests 
available, they were finally able to locate the bacteria 
that was causing the fever and apply the correct 
antibiotic. Two weeks later, the fever came back but this 
time it was a urinary infection. So back to the hospital, this 
time in Guadalajara.  While there, one of  the cysts in her 

liver ruptured flooding her liver with all the infection it contained.   She is finally 
home with heavy doses of  antibiotic. Please continue to pray for her as she is very 
weak.  My health is basically the same with the ups and downs of  Parkinson’s. 

We don’t know if  they are talking about it on the news in the USA but a real tragedy 
has struck one of  the Canary Islands. This a a group of  islands that belong to Spain 
located off  the southwestern tip of  the country. They have had a volcano that has 
been erupting since September and continues to do so. Over 7500 people have lost 
their homes and businesses as the lava continues to cover the island. There is very 
little Gospel being preached in any of  these islands. What a great need there is 
still in Spain. 

The second week of  October, Pastor Angel decided to host a regional youth meeting 
out at the camp grounds. A total of  128 people showed up, 105 of  them young 
people accompanied by their pastors and wives. We were surprised to see how 
anxious these kids were to be at camp. As you know, many of  them were not able to 
attend camp this summer due to the Covid restrictions. We praise the Lord for having 
provided this property and look forward to what God will do this coming summer.  

In the local church things are pretty well back to normal with all our regular activities 
back in place. The choir has begun to practice once again and hope to be able to 
present a cantata this Christmas. We still have to wear a mask and no hugging or 
kissing but at least we can meet together in sweet fellowship. The church is basically 
full every Sunday and we are so thankful for what the Lord is doing and especially 
through Pastor Angel and his wife as they lead the church.                                                    
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